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1.  Patron 2. Bill Number HB 2920 
 

Stephen C. Shannon 
 House of Origin: 

3.  Committee   Introduced 
 

Passed House and Senate 
  Substitute 

    Engrossed 
4.  Title  
  Second House: 
   In Committee 
   Substitute 
 

Income Tax; Abusive Tax Avoidance 
Transactions 

 X Enrolled 
 
5. Summary/Purpose:   
 

This bill would allow TAX to assess income taxes within six years after a return was filed, 
whether such return was filed on or after the date prescribed, if the taxpayer knowingly 
failed to disclose on his state income tax return a transaction identified by the Tax 
Commissioner as an abusive tax avoidance transaction.  The Tax Commissioner would be 
required to publish a list of such transactions.  
 
If the return was false or fraudulent, an assessment may be made at any time whether or 
not the falsity or fraud was related to the abusive tax avoidance transaction. 
 
The effective date of this bill is not specified. 
 

6. Fiscal Impact Estimates are:  Not provided.  (See Line 8.) 
 
7. Budget amendment necessary:  No. 
 
8. Fiscal implications:   
 

Administrative Costs 
 
TAX considers the implementation of this bill as routine, and does not require additional 
funding. 
 
Revenue Impact 
 
This bill would have a negligible positive revenue impact beginning in four to five years. 
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9. Specific agency or political subdivisions affected:   
 

Department of Taxation 
 

10. Technical amendment necessary:  No. 
 

11. Other comments:   
 

Current Law 
 
Income taxes may be assessed at any time if no return is filed, a false or fraudulent return 
is filed with intent to evade tax, the taxpayer fails to report a change or correction 
increasing his federal taxable income, or the taxpayer fails to report a change or 
correction decreasing the tax paid to another state for which a credit was claimed on his 
Virginia income tax return.  In other cases, the Tax Commissioner may assess tax within 
three years from the due date or the date a return is filed, whichever is later. 
 
Proposal 
 
This bill would allow TAX to assess income taxes within six years after a return was filed, 
whether such return was filed on or after the date prescribed, if the taxpayer knowingly 
failed to disclose on his state income tax return a transaction identified by the Tax 
Commissioner as an abusive tax avoidance transaction.  The Tax Commissioner would be 
required to publish a list of such transactions.    
 
A return of tax filed before the last day prescribed by law would be considered to be filed 
on the last day.  In addition, if the return was false or fraudulent, an assessment may be 
made at any time whether or not the falsity or fraud was related to the abusive tax 
avoidance transaction. 
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